

# PRAYER REQUESTS

- Safety with traveling in our home!
- That we would raise our support quickly so that we may move to PNG
- For the visa application process for go smoothly
- Health of our family as we visit churches

OUR CONTACT INFO

Contact Us:

716-444-6117 dyes.png@gmail.com

Website: www.fbbc.com/dve

Faith Bible Baptist Church 8688 S Main St Eden NY 14057 716-992-2091

Support & Mailing Address:
Word for the World
Baptist Ministries
PO Box 849
Rossville GA
30741-0849

info@wftwbm.org

## THANK YOU:

We have the best supporters! Your giving has sustained us, and your prayers have enabled us to go this far! We need you! Don't stop; God has been honoring your efforts to put us in Papua New Guinea. Thank you so much!

### SOUTH FOR THE WINTER:

In the beginning of November, we packed up and headed south! Living in an RV, we didn't want to get snowed in in Buffalo! Since then, we've had meetings in Kentucky, Alabama, Florida, and Texas. We haven't completely escaped the cold, but we haven't been snowed in anywhere.

We also made a quick stop in Mississippi to meet a young lady that will also be working with the Wells family. It was nice to meet her, and we hope to see her soon over in Papua New Guinea!

# PEOPLE Are the Ministry:

God has blessed us on deputation with being able to see so much. It has been a learning process for sure! We love our home church and Pastor Kohl, but we know that there have been lessons for PNG that we are learning on deputation.

One of the things that bothers me most about deputation is going from working in our church bringing people in and discipling them, to changing the church we are at every week! This has been a struggle for me, and I can't wait to drive down the tent stakes in Papua New Guinea so we can work with people again!

What a blessing it was for us to be with a pastor in northern Alabama before Thanksgiving this year! He let us get to know his church and his people. He took me out to go calling before the revival meetings in the evening. That man and the people there have built that work on relationships. Its just a small little town, but they have been gathering in a harvest by going and getting people. Not only that, but caring for them after they are in the church! This little church is doing it right, and God is rewarding them

Some of the places we go have great programs set up, they have great ministries to get involved in, but the church doesn't care for the health of its own people. I think this has led to a lot of our decline in America. Pastors, please remember that those people are the ministry! Sunday school, youth group, round up Sunday, or whatever your church does are tools to help people, not events that need people to survive! Feed your people with the church, don't feed your church with people!

Seeing these churches and the needs of the people in them has helped my prayer life as well! There are so many people needing God's help, and we christians can pray for them and show them the love of God, and His saving grace!



We have raised 40% of our Support

#### **OUR FAMILY:**

We are so thankful that we have avoided sickness so far this winter! Thank you for praying for our health.

Adrienne is loving our travels. She often asks, "Are we going to church?" She is such a little people-person, and enjoys going to all the different nurseries and children's classes. She makes a friend or two everywhere we go. She loves singing, and some of her favorite songs right now are "Jesus Loves Me" and "The B-I-B-L-E". She knows most of the words and can almost carry a tune.

Juliette is a not as much of a people-person, but she will at least smile at everyone... from a distance. She recognizes her name now, and she is starting to roll and reach for things. It is fun to watch her grow and learn. Oh, and she drools... a lot.... We love her though.

## ADRIENNE'S AIRFARE:

When we started deputation, we didn't have any children, and now we have 2! Adrienne just turned 2, and no longer counts as a "lap child" on an airplane. Tickets to Papua New Guinea are quite pricey, so to help save the money for her ticket, we have been selling hats! Kayleigh and her mom crochet the hats, and we bring them with us to churches.

Recently Kayleigh's mom took hats to sell at the Snow Camp run by our home church. They were popular, and about \$200 worth of hats sold!

We have a page on our website with examples of the hats available and an order form if anyone is interested.



Merry Christmas from Florida!



Bedtime Bible stories with Daddy

### **BLOG UPDATES**

If you are interested in getting updates in between prayer letters, you can visit our website at <a href="www.fbbc.com/dye">www.fbbc.com/dye</a> There is a place to subscribe an email address that you want to use, and our post will be delivered to you.

Also, the missionaries that we are going to work with have a website, if you wish to follow them. You can find them at www.chadwellsfamily.com

